

CAMP NAOMI

Crescent Lake Raymond, Maine 04071 (207) 655-4669

CAMP JOSEPH

MacWain Lake Harrison, Maine 04040 (207) 583-2336

JEWISH COMMUNITY CENTER CAMPS OF NEW ENGLAND, INC. Business Office: 50 Hunt Street, Watertown, Massachusetts 02172 (617) 924-2030

Honorary President Joseph B. Grossman

Honorary Treasurer Max Kabatznick

Honorary Secretary

Honorary Board Members Benjamin I. Sargon Abbee W. Talamo David L. Winer

President Howard J. Rome

Vice-Presidents Dr. Henry Pollard Herbert D. Setlow

Treasurer Leonard Kaplan

Assistant Treasurer Richard Wilner

Secretary Lewis Silverman

Executive Director Leonard M. Katowitz July 29, 1971

Mr. Louis Rosenblum Mrs. Eva Olim Goldberg Bxecutive Director, Cleveland Council on Soviet Anti-Semitism 14308 Triskett Road Cleveland, Ohio

Dear Mr. Rosenblum,

I am indeed pleased to attach checks in the amount of \$70.00 in payment for the visit of the Freedom Caravan for the Soviet Jewry at Camp Naomi and Camp Joseph.

The Freedom Caravan which included Mr. and Mrs. David Forman and Mr. David Sadowski did a magnificent job creating an awareness on the part of both youngsters and staff concerning the plight of our Jewish brethren in the Soviet Union. I, of course, wish to commend especially Mr. David Forman who provided high quality , sensitive leadership to the Freedom Caravan. It might be of interest to note that last week's Oneg Shabat was devoted "voluntarily" to further discussion on Jews in the Soviet Union. In addition, a sizable number of our youngest girls (age 8-10 years of age) have voluntarily mailed the cards to various families residing in the Soviet Union.

In short, this was not only a worthwhile program but very significant and meaningful to our Jewish youngsters and thus creating an additional link and concern with total Jewry.

Sincerely yours,

Geonard M. Katowitz

Leonard M. Katowitz, **Executive Director**

